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“Remember also your Creator in the days of your youth, before the evil days come and the years draw near when you
will say, “I have no delight in them”;”
Ecclesiastes 12:1

“Let no one look down on your youthfulness, but rather in speech, conduct, love, faith and purity, show yourself an
example of those who believe.”
1 Timothy 4:12

Dear brethren and Friends,
Youth are a great part of the Ministry of MITC. Of course, our Full time Bible School program is focused on training young
people starting their ministerial process who confess a call of God upon their lives to serve full time. We are able to

provide intensive Bible Studies and practical ministry training in this four-year program along with food and housing. All

Brandon and youthyin,Usilal

this is possible by the grace of God, through each of you who lovingly support MITC, and we are able to give this free of
charge to all our students in the spirit of “by grace we have received and by grace we give”. This is very important as
many of our students come from the mountain and remote areas and have very limited finances. However, the last year
of their training is a year of service during which we are able to send them as missionaries to one of the remote areas of
MITC ministry, this is one of the ways our students “give back” for the blessing received during their time on campus.
After their year of service they graduate and are available for full-time ministry positions as the Lord leads.



The Easter Youth Camp in the town of Usila up in the Chinanteco mountains was a huge blessing. Almost 200 youth from
the Chinanteco, Mixe, and Cuicateco, Indian regions along with youth from some from churches of Cordoba, all made their
way to this event specially planned by the Village Mountain churches to encourage the youth in their faith and walk with the
Lord. Brandon Hall was the preacher for this event, many were moved by the Word of God as they studied the Book of Daniel
together, the emphasis was to seek the realities of God’s eternal kingdom in Christ versus the digital, virtual, or temporal
things of this life. Several MITC alumni missionaries, and pastors helped to counsel and lead the youth present. The church of
Usila and Pastor Marco Deseano (MITC alumni) hosted the event, the ladies of the church helped by cooking the traditional
meals for the kids attending. It was a tremendously hot week and the Usila river was a huge help for cooling off, cleaning up,
and to have some recreational activities in the water. During the camp, many youth expressed a desire to serve the Lord, and
we hope and pray that we will see some of these come to the Bible School in the upcoming school year.

The youth from Lakes church in Florida came for a
week of hard work and ministry serving the Lord here
at MITC. It is always a blessing to see young people who
are at this crucial time in their lives of decision making.
To have them come and share in the work of the Lord
and get to know our full-time Bible students working
along them in the on-campus chores and also in some
of their ministry assignments. It is a great opportunity
= for the Lord to speak to them in a special way giving
them an enlarged world view and greater appreciation
s for the Great Commission. This team helped with a
much-needed repair on a 50-year-old on one of our
: walls that was falling on our neighbor's property, The
§ kids helped demolish the old and then dig and set the

foundations of the new waII. We are thankful for God’s provision through this team and Lakes Church for helping with this
special project.

Brother Arce (MITC staff member) attended the inauguration of the new building for the church in La Alianza way up in
the mountains in the Chinanteco region. This is a mission started through MITC missionaries many years ago and is presently
pastored by one of our Alumni and graduate from MITC, David and his wife Marbella also one of our alumni. The brethren of
this church gave a tremendous effort in work and of their means, and the Lord blessed their endeavor to have a new place to
worship together. It was a special time of celebration for this church, and they were joined by brethren from several other
MITC churches/missions in the region to praise the Lord together. One of our year in practice students, Emanuel, has been

i

helpmg with the preachlng and teachlng in this church and several other works in the area.

As these churches grow and the buildings are built, there is a need for seating for the growing number of members. That
is why we are thankful for the team from southern Texas the Ambassadors for Christ of Texas, who come each year and help
us build sets of church pews to give to the many works that are under the MITC scope of ministry. Once again, this team came
led by Terry Boening and Randy Miller, and built over 20 pews that will be a great blessing for the churches in Neria,
Monteblanco, and for Encinal in the Mixe region.
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Dentistry has been a very useful tool to open doors for the Gospel throughout
the history of MITC. In the beginning it was all about doing extractions of bad and
hurting teeth, now with the advancement of technology, dental equipment has

. become portable and we are now able to take full clinic services to many people

and to remote areas. We are thankful to the Lord for His provision through our
Baton Rouge dental team Led by Cody Cowen, Michael Juban, and Joe Yates,
who come each year to continue in the dental evangelistic efforts with us here at

ministry and we were able to help over 250 people with all types of dental issues.
They did fillings, cleanings, extractions and dental repairs. We organized clinics
here in our auditorium on campus, and also up in the Nahuatl mountains in the

 village of Acultzinapa. The Gospel was shared by our students and staff with the

patients and family members were waiting to be seen. The love of the Lord Jesus
was shared ina mighty way through these brethren. We were also blessed by
pastor Daniel Hernandez and his daughter Joy, and Jonathan who came from
Broadmoor Baptist and helped translate for these dentists.

Chuy and | are greatly thankful to the Lord for God’s blessing upon our family
and for the arrival of our new baby grandson born to our son William and his wife
Fernanda. Baby Lucas Hall is in great health and growing rapidly. We praise the
Lord for His blessings.

Thank you for your loving
prayers and support, the Lord |
uses it to enable us to serve
him here at MITC, and in this
way continue to advance the
Gospel of Jesus Christ and be
a blessing to the people of f
Mexico. May the Lord bless

you and continue to use us
[

§ |

together for His glory.

Yours by His Grace,
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mitcenter.org



In Memory of:

Memorials and Honorariums « March - April

From:

Baby Callan.......cccoveeieiieiiee e, Susan McNeer
Linda Pearson ........cccoceeeevveeeeeeeeciieee e, Robert Pearson
Mary Alice Barber Cook .........ccccceveeunnneenn. Mr. S. B. Evans, Jr.
Mary Alice COOK .....cccvvrireeeeeiiieeenn. Mr. & Mrs. Mark Reed

Mary Alice COOK .....cccuvviieiiieeiiieeee e, Betty Estes
Mary Alice CooK........coeevuvvueneenn. Evelyne Taylor/Mary Guidry
Mary Alice CoOK......oeceveeiriireeeeennnennn. Donald & Judy Denny

Mary Alice Cook
Mary Alice Cook

...................... First Baptist Church of Parker
.......................................... Peggy B. Guess

Mary Alice COOK......occeviuiiiiieieeiiieee e Martha Ritch
Mary Alice Barber Cook ............ccuu...... Mr. & Mrs. Don Kelly
APFil MCINNIS...oiiiiiceeeee e Susan McNeer
John McDaniel........cccoooeeeiiiiiiiiiieee, Boyce & Judy Pate
Morsorie Stocks........cceeeeeveeeecreeeenns Ken & Mary Nell Holder

John Crawford...........c...o...... Dan & Chuy Hall, David Bryant,
MITC Board of Directors,

Staff and students

Leta Ambrose........cccccuvueennn. Dan & Chuy Hall, David Bryant,
MITC Board of Directors,

Staff and students

.................. Dan & Chuy Hall, David Bryant,
MITC Board of Directors,

Staff and students

Mary Ellen Juban
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In Honor of: From:
Dan & Chuy Hall.......ccccvviiiiiiiiieeed Tom & Terry Belter
Happy Birthday, Amelia
Rockwell, James McNeer
& Caroling Wilson.......ccccuvvevevveveeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeen. Susan McNeer
Lamar Nelson.....ccccceueeeeeeeeeeeeieeeeeeeeeeeeeee. Meriwether Wealth

& Planning LLC
R. L MCCary...cooociieeee e Lynn M. Thomas
Mark Webb........oooooiiiiiiiiiiiieeeiees William Keesler
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